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December 16, 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

We have two additional COVID-19 cases to report: 

 

 We were notified yesterday afternoon (December 15) that a student that attends Millard 

Hawk Elementary has tested positive for COVID-19. We quickly contacted the Oswego 

County Health Department and after their contact tracing investigation, they provided us with 

the names of students and staff that they considered “close contacts” that require a 14 day 

quarantine. The Principal made all the phone calls yesterday evening informing the parents of 

students (and staff) that were impacted and require a 14-day quarantine. The students and 

staff that were considered “close contacts” by the Health Department were contacted by the 

Principal last night, and no additional students or staff were exposed.  

 

 We were just notified that a student that attends Brewerton Elementary has tested positive 

for COVID-19. The Principal is currently calling the parents of students that the 

Onondaga County Health Department has deemed “close contacts” as a result of their 

contact tracing investigation. This involves students and staff in that classroom and on that 

school bus while the student was in school during the contagious period.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Thomas J. Colabufo 

Superintendent  


